
Year Advisor’s Welcome
 

                           Mr Daniel Tran 
It is with great pleasure that I welcome you all as Randwick 
High School’s first-ever Year 7 cohort! My name is Daniel Tran, 
and I am excited to be a part of your journey through high 
school as one of your Year Advisors. I look forward to meeting 
each and every one of you and sharing the experiences we will 
have together as a year group. 

A little bit about myself: at Randwick High School, I will have 
the pleasure of teaching some of you mathematics. I am also very active in the 
school community, serving as the grade sport coach for badminton and running 
the after-school homework centre. I love being a teacher because it brings me 
fulfillment to see students grow and mature, both in mathematics and within the 
school environment. 

This year will be fun and exciting, but also a little scary and challenging. You will 
be experiencing many “firsts”: your first swimming carnival, your first school 
camp, your first grade sport experience, and possibly even your first lunch 
detention. As one of your Year Advisors, I will be with you through it all—the good 
and the bad—ensuring you make the most of your high school experience. It’s my 
responsibility to be your mentor, your listener, and your problem-solver, 
supporting you over the next six years. Whether you need help with academics or 
navigating the school’s social environment, know that I will be here for you. 

My hope is to provide you all with a safe, inclusive, and nurturing environment. My 
door is always open, so feel free to stop by for a chat whenever you need to. 

Once again, welcome to Randwick High School! Let’s have a great time together! 

 
                           Mr Kyle O’Mahony 
Hello and a massive welcome to you all, the incoming Year 7 
class of 2025 and the first new cohort of The Randwick High 
School. My name is Kyle O Mahony and I am honoured to be 
one of your two Year Advisors. Following on from Mr. Tran’s 
welcome, I would like to tell you a little bit about myself and 
the role I will play across your time in High school.  

I am a Geography Teacher who has been part of the Randwick High School 
community through the boy’s school since 2022. My biggest passions are Art, 
Basketball and Running, so I have quite the fondness for promoting creativity in 
the strangest of ways, which will include all of your learning. I was the Grade Sport 
coach for the Opens Basketball team who won the Sydney North Competition 
outright last year, so I am excited to see what our new grade sport zone and new 
Talent pool (all of you) brings in the year to come.  

As your Year Advisor I want to act as a guiding light for you all, providing you with 
the support you need and knowing when to provide you with the space you need 
to gain confidence to tackle challenges head on, as I’m sure there will be many. I 
guess I would like you think of Mr. Tran and I as a set of torches. We use torches as 
a guide, a tool to help us on our paths and I cannot wait to see how each path 
unfolds for all of you on this new journey. What is extremely important for you to 
remember in this instance is that we are not crutches, we only need crutches in 
times of injury, my mission, and I may fall short at times, will be to make sure we 
never get the point of needing ‘crutches’ and I speak both metaphorically and 
literally here ladies and gents!  

So finally, céad míle failte, which means; a thousand welcomes in Irish, I'm excited 
to begin this adventure with every one of you 


